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Date:

July 5, 2011
To:

Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee

From:

Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:
Update on the Neighborhood Improvement District for Cathedral Square Park and Juneau Park – INFORMATIONAL

ISSUE

The East Town Association, Inc. (East Town) and the Friends of Juneau Park (Friends) are collaborating to create a Neighborhood Improvement District (NID) in an effort to redevelop and provide ongoing maintenance of Cathedral Square Park and Juneau Park.

Background

Verbal report summarizing the public comments received at three (3) public hearings held by East Town and the Friends.

At the June 2011 Parks, Energy and Environment Committee meeting, the Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC), East Town, and the Friends presented to the committee an informational report regarding the possible creation of a Neighborhood Improvement District (NID) dedicated to the redevelopment and ongoing maintenance of Cathedral Square Park and Juneau Park.  Since that meeting, East Town and the Friends have held two (2) public hearings to present their ideas and gather comments from area residents and businesses who would be affected by the NID’s creation.  The first meeting was held on Tuesday, June 28, in the Miller Room at the O’Donnell Park Pavilion, and the second meeting was held on Wednesday, June 29, in the lobby of Madison Medical Affiliates.  A third meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 6, at the offices of East Town.
Recommendation

No action requested.  Informational item unless further action required.

Prepared by: Paul Kuglitsch, Contract Services Officer

Recommended by:



Approved by:

	James Keegan, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	Sue Black, Parks Director


Cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

George Aldrich, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Terrence Cooley, Chief of Staff, County Board

Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Sarah Jankowski, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS

Linda Durham, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board

Kate Borders, Executive Director, East Town Association

Lisa Hatch, President, Friends of Juneau Park
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